






 

Memorandum  
Department of Planning 

 
 
 
  
TO:   Honorable Benjamin Boykin, Chairman 

Westchester County Board of Legislators 
  

FROM: David S. Kvinge, AICP, RLA, CFM 
Director of Environmental Planning 
 

DATE: July 16, 2018 
  
SUBJECT: STATE ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY REVIEW FOR STANDARD WORK 

DAY ACT 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Pursuant to your request for an environmental review of the above referenced action, the 
Planning Department has determined that no environmental review is necessary. 
 
The action involves the adoption of an Act establishing a standard work day for certain elected 
and appointed officials named in the act to help ensure that they receive appropriate credit from 
the New York State Retirement System. 
 
Since the proposed action does not “change the use, appearance or condition of any natural 
resource or structure,” or otherwise affect the environment, with respect to the State 
Environmental Quality Review (SEQR) Act, the proposed law does not constitute an action as 
defined in section 617.2(b) of 6NYCRR Part 617.  As such, no environmental review is required. 
 
Please contact me if you need any additional information on this matter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Andrew Ferris, Chief of Staff 
 Paula Friedman, Assistant to the County Executive 
 Norma Drummond, Acting Commissioner 
 Claudia Maxwell, Associate Environmental Planner 
 






